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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

April 21, 2008 
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
1. Call to order: 






  Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Kaibab Room of the University Union at 3:04 pm.    
Members Present: Thom Alcoze, Sylvester Allred, Virginia Blankenship, Kathy Bohan, Roger Bounds, David Brumbaugh, Terry Crites, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Jack Dustman, Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, Angie Golden, Liz Grobsmith, Gae Johnson, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, , John Leung, Helaine McLain, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, John Neuberger, Lon Owen, Jim Pinto, Jennifer Prior (appearing telephonically), Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Reed Riner, James Sample, Blase Scarnati, Nando Schellen, Karen Sealander, David Sherry, Bill Gibson (for CJ Smith), Julie Swann and Marsha Yowell.   

Members Absent:  David Allen, Samantha Arundel, Barbara Austin, Rebecca Campbell, Chuck Connell, Tara Green, John Haeger, Josh Hewes, Glenn Hookstra, Astrid Klocke, Sheryl Lutjens, Rebecca Maniglia (replacing Michael Costelloe), Cecelia Ojeda, Ricardo Pereira, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Louise Scott, Zack Smith, Sumner Sydeman, Tom Wahl, and Ric Wiggal. 

Others present:  Sarah Bickel, Daniel Kain, Susanna Maxwell, Nita Paden, Ron Pitt, and Karen Pugliesi.
2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




  Blase Scarnati

The Agenda was amended and accepted by unanimous consent as amended.  It was moved and seconded to accept the Minutes of the February meeting of the Faculty Senate.  The motion was passed by unanimous consent.  
3. Opening Comments: 




  Blase Scarnati/Rich Lei
President Blase Scarnati announced that the elections for next year’s executive committee would take place later in the meeting.  The election for open Senate seats for 2008-2009 is currently underway in the colleges.  The elections will reflect the changes that have occurred due to the university reorganization.  The nomination and election process is also taking place within the colleges for vacancies on the Senate councils and committees.    
There is nothing firm to report on next year’s budget.  The President’s office continues to work on the various scenarios while awaiting word of what the legislature decides.  
Marsha Yowell will be attending the ABOR meeting later this month.  She will keep the Senate informed of changes as they arise at that meeting.  
Blase announced a new e-mail system will be implemented over the summer break. The project is called IRIS and it is anticipated that this will greatly increase the functionality of our system.  
The leader of the Yuma campus has resigned a search is underway to fill this void.  The Summer Senate will be talking with Dr. Pitt regarding the developments in Yuma.
Blase pointed the Senators to a recent e-mail regarding discussions of the viability for a 4 year campus in Lake Havasu.
Blase also reported on the Faculty Awards Ceremony which was held at the High Country Conference Center.  He invited all those who had been honored to please stand so they could be recognized. 
Vice President Rich Lei encouraged people to participate in the Senate by running for an open Senate seat or a seat on one of the many vacant Senate committee or council seats.  Rich then spoke very briefly of the budget negotiations as reported by President Haeger at the Strategic Planning meeting.  

4. Academic Standards Committee: Inst. Excuse Forms 

Nita Paden/Ron Pitt
Nita Paden and Ron Pitt presented the Faculty Handbook Rewrite of the Student Institutional Excuses.  They are asking for the Senate’s approval.  They briefly reminded the Senate of the process to date.  They then asked for comments at which time comments and questions were exchanged.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the document as presented.  The motion was passed in the affirmative with 2 abstentions.  

5. NCAA Update taken out of order





Sarah Bickel
Sarah Bickel reported that the self study is done.  A report is being submitted May 1st.  She reminded the Senate of the areas that the survey covered: Rules Regulation and Compliance; Academic Performance; and Equity.  She believes that our areas of strength are in the first two areas.  She anticipates that the NCAA will look carefully at our programs and their equity in buildings and number of programs.  The university has a plan in place to address these concerns and it is hoped that the NCAA will take this into consideration as well.  Overall Sarah believes the Athletic Department is doing a fine job.  She then entertained questions.  
6. Presentation and Election of Senate Officers 


         Gae Johnson
Blase presented the slate of officers and called for further nominations from the floor.  Those names were then placed on the ballot.  Parliamentarian Gae Johnson then introduced the candidates and invited them to address the Senate.  Gae then asked for 2 volunteers to tabulate the results 
7. Early Learning and Research Center/Child care update 
  Daniel Kain                                              
Daniel Kain briefly spoke of the coalition that has formed to address various concerns regarding early childhood learning, research and childcare.  The University has joined forces with United Way of Northern Arizona, the Association of Early Childhood Learning, WL Gore, and FUSD Head Start.  This coalition is looking into programs, funding, facilities, and possible locations.  They are also committed to working in the areas of professional development and research.  It is hoped that we will be able to offer and streamline opportunities for future healthcare workers and teachers.  The coalition hopes to have a plan to the city planning commission by January 2009.   
8. Announcements/New Business




Blase Scarnati
Blase announced the Senate’s final meeting will be held on May 5th.  He encouraged all to consider participation in the summer Senate.  

Gae Johnson then announced the election results: Executive Committee for 2008-2009 will consist of President Rich Lei; Vice President Bill Culbertson; Secretary Allen Reich; Treasurer Chuck Connell; Parliamentarian Larry Mohrweis; Members at Large Karen Sealander and Marcus Ford.  John Leung was elected to fill the seat on the Faculty Rights and Responsibilities Council.  Roger Bounds and Reed Riner were elected to fill the vacancies on the Council on Learning.  Jack Dustman was elected to fill the vacancy on the Planning and Budget Council and the seat on the Budget Committee.  There remain open seats on other Councils and Committees which Blase then encouraged others to think about filling.   
9. Adjourn  







  Action Item
The meeting was adjourned at 4:37 pm.  The next meeting will be at 3:00 p.m. on Monday, April 28, 2008 in the Kaibab Room of the University Union.
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